
Dean’s Remarks • February 23, 2023

Dear SPS Community,

I am very excited to share all the good news that is happening around our
School and the University this month. In a bold and historic move, NYU
announced the selection of a new president for the University. Linda G. Mills
will be the first woman to lead the University in its almost 200-year history! I am
delighted that the president-elect will bring her innovation and creativity to
NYU, and I look forward to showcasing our progress in these areas with her.

The timing of the announcement couldn’t be more perfect as Women’s History
Month begins March 1. This year’s theme is “Celebrating Women Who Tell Our
Stories.” Although strides have been made in gender equity, we must all do our
part to continue telling women’s stories and creating a diverse, just, and
inclusive world.

On the NYU SPS home front, let me give a shoutout to sports professors Lee
Igel, who for the third time was awarded a Provost’s Global Research
Initiatives (GRI) fellowship to conduct a project at the NYU Tel Aviv global site,
and Bri Newland, who was recently awarded the Garth Paton Distinguished
Service Award by the North American Society for Sport Management.
Congratulations to Lee and Bri!

I also want to mention the excellent work of Mary Beth Altier’s global affairs
master’s students who worked on a practicum project for the Manhattan
District Attorney’s Office investigating the online and offline linkages between
far-right violent extremists in the US and Europe.

Please read on for more good news about our faculty and students.

Warmly,

Angie

Follow the Dean!

NYU SPS HIGHLIGHTS

In Case You Missed it…

Congratulations to Tisch Institute for Global Sport clinical professor Lee Igel,
who was awarded a Provost's Global Research Initiatives (GRI) fellowship for
the summer of 2023. This fellowship is based at the NYU Tel Aviv global site.
This is Professor Igel's third time being awarded a GRI fellowship! The project
will build on and contribute to his teaching, research, and program
development at the NYU SPS Tisch Institute for Global Sport, leadership in an
NYU initiative with the United States Conference of Mayors that centers on
sports-led development, and collaborations with colleagues in NYU's Global
Network University that focus on the power of sport to make a positive impact
in communities and society.

Tisch Center for Hospitality clinical assistant professor Richie Karaburun
recently spoke with Smart Meetings about the HI Hub Incubator, and how the
entrepreneurship hub is designed to support up-and-coming hospitality
business ideas.

Last week, Annelise Finegan, the academic director of Translation &
Interpreting in the Center for Publishing and Applied Liberal Arts, co-hosted a
translation slam with Liberal Studies professor Jennifer Zoble. The slam
featured Spanish poetry and Arabic prose. The authors provided a short piece
of poetry or prose, then our seven translators, representing NYU
undergraduate and graduate students and alums and faculty, were given a
brief period of time to produce their translations. We opened with readings of
the Spanish and Arabic texts followed by readings of each of the translations,
then we compared all of the translations and had a lively conversation and
debate among the translators, authors, and the hybrid audience.

Tisch Institute for Global Sport clinical
associate professor Bri Newland was
recently awarded The Garth Paton
Distinguished Service Award by the North
American Society for Sport Management.
The annual award recognizes a member’s
outstanding service contribution to NASSM.
The award is intended to (a) be one of high
distinction within NASSM and the award
recipient’s own academic community and (b)

encourage high standards of service to NASSM and other forms of
professional contribution among members of NASSM. Professor Newland has
been an active member of NASSM since 2008 and has served in some
capacity since 2010.

NEW INITIATIVES

Center for Global Affairs Masters’ students—Meera AlFalasi, Charlotte
Finney, Joey Levin, Karly Timmons, Mirko Viola, and Jakob Wolk—worked
this past fall on a consulting practicum project for the Manhattan District
Attorney’s Office investigating the online and offline linkages between far-right
violent extremists in the United States and Europe. The students met with key
experts and conducted extensive primary research. Their findings are
summarized in this report and were shared in a recent briefing to the
counterterrorism and hate crimes units of the District Attorney’s office. The
practicum was supervised by Dr. Mary Beth Altier, head of the Transnational
Concentration and Director of NYU’s Initiative on Emerging Threats at the
Center for Global Affairs.

STAFF/FACULTY HIGHLIGHTS

I'm Megan McCaffrey-Pajovic and I am
the faculty-facing Administrative Aide at
the Tisch Center of Hospitality. In my role I
work closely with the Associate Dean,
Academic Director, faculty, advisors and
other university staff to complete a variety
of administrative tasks that range from
syllabi preparation, reimbursements, room
reservations, catering orders for
department events, calendar

management, academic standing letters, social media support and email blasts
to students. 

My background is mostly in finance-related positions such as Accounting and
Payroll. Most recently, I completed a Masters in Library and Information
Science. I took an interest in the archiving and preservation fields of my degree
early on and have found that my position here at SPS allows me to use both
my experience and education in a unique way.

EVENT HIGHLIGHTS

Rethinking Work: How A Coaching Mindset Can
Change You and the World Around You
Tuesday, February 28, 4:00 p.m. – 5:00 p.m.
Virtual Event Via Zoom

In this talk based on the newly published book, “The Coaching Shift: How A
Coaching Mindset and Skills Can Change You, Your Interactions, and the
World Around You", Shonna Waters, PhD, Executive at BetterUp and
Executive Coach at Ocular, Brodie Riordan, PhD. will provide practical
guidance on how to adopt a coaching mindset and how to build a coaching skill
set to unlock better communication, stronger relationships, and high
performance in others. Then followed by a Q&A forum facilitated by Dr. Anna
Tavis, Academic Director of the Human Capital Management Department.

Symptoms of an Effective Marketing and
Communications Team
Friday, March 3, 12:00 p.m. – 1:00 p.m.
In-person at 7 East 12th Street and Virtual Via Zoom

Join us for Symptoms of an Effective Marketing & Communications Team, led
by NYU SPS adjunct instructor Kathryn Landis.

This is the perfect workshop for marketing and strategic communication
leaders, managers, and team members alike to assess their team's
effectiveness, determine what needs improvement, and begin to problem-solve
the critical factors that correlate with team success.

Kathryn Landis will cover the indicators of a high-performing, functional team,
and the six conditions that need to be met to get there. She'll also share an
action plan to help get your team on track if you discover that your team has
fewer of these characteristics than you thought.

Leadership in Changing Times with Spotify Executive
Elizabeth Nieto

Thursday, March 9, 12:00 p.m. – 1:00 p.m.
In-person at 20 West 43rd Street and Virtual Via Zoom

Join Integrated Marketing and Communications for their returning series
“Leadership in Changing Times” with host Tariq Khan, NYU SPS adjunct
assistant professor and the founder and CEO of Global Diversity Marketing. In
this session, Elizabeth Nieto, Global Head of Equity & Impact at Spotify, will
discuss global inclusion, diversity, belonging, equality, and access for today's
leaders. 

NYU NEWS

NYU’s Board of Trustees has announced that it has named Linda G. Mills—
who for more than a decade has served as NYU’s Vice Chancellor and Senior
Vice Provost for Global Programs and University Life, overseeing NYU’s
unrivaled global presence and shaping and supporting the student experience
—to be the University’s 17th president. She will take on her duties as president
on July 1, 2023.

President-Designate Mills is beginning a university-wide conversation, and is
interested in hearing from all community members on the following:

How might we continue to strengthen and advance NYU’s academic
trajectory?

How might we create and sustain a fully inclusive community where everyone
can thrive?

How might we maximize our potential to change society for the better?

Share your thoughts with President-Designate Mills (requires an NYU
login).

OPPORTUNITIES TO ENGAGE

Join the Work Life office at one or more of their events this semester!
Topics include discussions on the menopause transition and getting the
healthcare support you deserve, the not-so-terrible twos, vaping and the
teenage brain, thoughtful conversations about aging and retirement, and
more. View the Work Life Events Calendar to see all upcoming events.

Are you following NYU SPS on social media? Find us at @NYUSPS on
Instagram and Twitter.

NYU SPS Replay Podcast:

Presenting to the world the stories of the community here at the NYU
School of Professional Studies. Join us every week for new inspirations
and exciting journeys through stories from our faculty, administration,
alumni, and students. #WeAreSPS

The NYU SPS Replay Podcast is produced by the students of the NYU
SPS Undergraduate and Graduate Student Council, with the support of
the NYU SPS Office of Student Life. You can listen on Apple
Podcasts and Spotify. 

Have you read our NYU Metaverse blog? Check out the newest entry
here.

KPIs

In an effort to increase transparency, we will be including our
monthly KPIs in our Dean's Remarks moving forward. A big thank you
to Alexandra Cazangiu and her team for creating this dashboard.

If you would like to submit an event to be featured in the SPS Dean's
Office Weekly Newsletter please fill out this form.

Stay up-to-date and connected with all of the important work and
programming the NYU Office of Global Inclusion, Diversity, and Strategic
Innovation is doing by signing up for their newsletter.

Vision 2025
VISION 2025 is our roadmap for how we will educate the workforce of
today and tomorrow. Undergirded by a commitment to innovation,
inclusion, diversity, belonging, equity, and access, VISION 2025 outlines
our dynamic approach to shaping the future of applied professional
education and lifelong learning.

Visit Vision 2025

Dean’s Remarks is produced by the NYU SPS Dean’s Office in collaboration
with the Office of Strategic Marketing and Communications. Please send
comments and ideas for stories with supporting materials
to SPSsocial@nyu.edu.

The editorial team receives many submissions, and it will be difficult to include
all. Please know that we appreciate your suggestions and will accommodate
as many as possible.
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